A Compendium of Recognition Letters for AMIE

GOVERNMENT OF MAHARASHTRA

Ref: TG0 1070/16562-E(1)

From:

Under Secretary to the Government of Maharashtra
Buildings and Communications Department
Sachivalaya, Bombay 32 BR

To:

ShriT.R. Gupta

President

The Institution of Engineers (India)

1, Ballyguange Park Road, Calcutta—19

Subject : The Institution of Engineers (India) - Membership of the same to be treated as
additional qualification etc.

Sir,

| am directed to refer to your letter no. TRG M 25.246 dated the 22nd January 1970, addressed to
the Chief Minister, Government of Maharashtra, on the subject mentioned above and to state that
Government has already adopted the policy of giving due weightage for the Membership of the Institution of
Engineers (India) for the purpose of promotions, initial higher starting pay on appointment etc. and the
Associate Membership of the Institution is treated as equivalent to B.E. Degree of Statutory Universities in
the state for the purpose of employment in Government Service.

Yours faithfully,
Sd/-
Under Secretary to the Government of Maharashtra
Buildings and communications Department
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